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May 8, 2025
Findings for O-10-25
Annual Budget and Appropriation and Property Tax Levy

Factual Background

The Planning Commission of the City of Annapolis reviewed O-10-25 at its regularly scheduled
public meeting on May 1, 2025, in City Council chambers.

Commissioners Present on May 1, 2025, in person: Tom Sfakiyanudis, Everett Bellamy and
Vice Chair, Diane Butler. Quentin Cummings and Steven Reilly attended via Zoom.
Commissioners Absent: Alex Pline and Robert Waldman.

Staff Present: Eric Leshinsky, Chief of Comprehensive Planning, Bur Vogel, Director of the

Department of Public Works. Others Present: Alderman Ross Arnett, Alderwoman Rhonda
Pindell Charles.

One Public Comment was received regarding requisition clarification on the city dock project,
specifically, what would happen if the city doesn’t obtain the $33 million grant funds from
FEMA.

Director Vogel introduced the budget and discussed some individual projects of interest. He
confirmed that the budget process is in full swing and that modifications would be made in the
forthcoming weeks before the final is sent to the city council for approval.

The Planning Commission voted to approve O-10-25 as it existed on May 1, 2025, in a vote of
5-0.



Approved on this éi day of N C/){,;jﬂ  2025:
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Diane Butler, Vicé Chairman { L ¢
On her behalf and on behalf of the Commission




